




575 Kattell Street-Coal Creek Park_Rezoning_Narrative 

Coal Creek Park is owned by the Town of Erie and maintained by the Parks & Recreation Department.  It 

is undergoing redevelopment with new park amenities and features beginning in November of 2021.  

Once the two parcels have been combined into one via a Minor Plat Amendment (currently in process), 

the park site will be re-zoned to Downtown (DT) from Old Town Residential (OTR) in order to comply 

with setback standards associated with the redevelopment of the park. 

There are no covenants, special conditions, or easements that apply this Vacation.  The current site is an 

existing park. 

There are no oil/gas SUAs, conveyances, restrictions or covenants that govern the use or maintenance of 

the proposed re-zoning. 

Since the re-zoning is within an existing park, there is no impact to the transportation network or 

surrounding residents.  Parks & Recreation staff have confirmed with Town Planning and Town 

Engineering that re-zoning to DT is acceptable.  

Included as attachments hereto: 

1. Coal Creek Park Conceptual Plan;

2. East Addition Coal Creek Park Amendment;
3. Original Plat Map 
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